

I. Find the word which has a different sound in the part underlined.

- | | | | |
|----------------------------|-----------------------|-----------------------|------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>h</u> onest | B. <u>h</u> onor | C. a <u>h</u> ead | D. ex <u>h</u> hausted |
| 2. A. <u>r</u> ea <u>l</u> | B. othe <u>r</u> | C. a <u>r</u> ea | D. <u>f</u> ree |
| 3. A. <u>h</u> omework | B. <u>h</u> istory | C. un <u>h</u> appy | D. orche <u>s</u> tra |
| 4. A. th <u>r</u> ee | B. sister <u>r</u> | C. father <u>r</u> | D. the <u>r</u> e |
| 5. A. gh <u>o</u> st | B. child <u>h</u> ood | C. techn <u>i</u> cal | D. exhib <u>i</u> tion |

II. Choose the correct word to complete the sentences. (Chọn từ đúng để hoàn thành các câu.)

- Exercise is an important part of maintaining a healthy _____ lifestyle.
A. mental B. social C. physical D. emotional
- Drinking plenty of water everyday helps your _____ function at its best.
A. mind B. mood C. attitude D. body
- Taking care of your health can help you _____ more confident in yourself.
A. worry B. feel C. suffer D. distract
- After finishing my reading, I need to complete the _____ on the last page.
A. assignment B. subject C. notebook D. class
- A _____ can help you explore different career options and choose the right courses for your future goals.
A. counsellor B. coach C. secretary D. security guard
- It's important to find a quiet place to study, free from loud noises or other _____.
A. instructions B. connections C. distractions D. attractions
- It's okay to have occasional sugary food, but making healthy choices like fruits and vegetables should be your _____.
A. task B. priority C. solution D. requirement
- Getting enough sleep, eating nutritious foods, and exercising regularly can help reduce _____ in your life.
A. excitement B. anxiety C. motivation D. creativity
- It's important to limit sugary drinks and processed snacks because they are considered to be _____.
A. balanced meals B. healthy options C. good sources of energy D. fattening foods
- The teenager looked _____ at the plate of vegetables on his dinner table. He preferred pizza and burgers.
A. optimistic B. hungry C. interested D. unhappy

III. Supply the correct form of the verbs in the first conditional sentences. (câu điều kiện loại 1.)

- We _____ (go) to the beach if the weather _____ (be) nice tomorrow.
- If Susan _____ (study) hard for her exam, she _____ (pass) with flying colors.
- If it _____ (rain) tomorrow, the teenagers _____ (postpone) the picnic.
- _____ (Michael, join) the debate club if his friends _____ (encourage) him?
- He _____ (feel) more confident if he _____ (practice) his presentation.
- If the teenagers _____ (leave) their room, their parents _____ (be) happy.
- John _____ (be) late for school if he _____ (not, leave) now.
- If the teenagers _____ (be) respectful to their elders, they _____ (earn) their trust and respect.
- They _____ (go) to the party if their parents _____ (allow) them.
- If the school play _____ (be) a success, the students _____ (celebrate) afterwards.

IV. Match the sentences. (Ghép các câu với nhau.)

1. What are you listening to?	A. You got it!
2. Can you pass the ketchup, please?	B. Sure, no problem.
3. Are you ready for the basketball game tonight?	C. A project on volcanoes.
4. What are you working on for science class?	D. Actually, I need it for myself too.
5. Excuse me, do you have the time?	E. It's a new song by my favorite band.
6. Can I borrow your pen for a second?	F. Yes, I hope we win!
7. Hey John, did you finish your homework?	G. How about after school on Friday?
8. When can we work on the science project together?	H. Absolutely, it's 3:15 PM.
9. Do you want to go to the movies tonight?	I. Almost, I just need to write the conclusion.
10. My battery is dead. Can I borrow your phone?	J. Sounds fun! What movie are you thinking of?

1. _____ 2. _____ 3. _____ 4. _____ 5. _____
 6. _____ 7. _____ 8. _____ 9. _____ 10. _____

V. Read the passage and choose the correct answer to complete the sentences.

Have you ever felt so passionate about something that you couldn't stop thinking about it? That overwhelming feeling of excitement and dedication is what makes following your passions so rewarding. For teenagers, discovering their passions can be a significant step towards a fulfilling future. Passions can take many forms. It could be a love for music and playing an instrument, a fascination with science and conducting experiments, or a talent for writing and expressing oneself creatively. When teenagers pursue their passions, they often experience a sense of purpose and motivation. They become eager to learn, develop new skills, and overcome challenges.

However, focusing on a passion isn't always easy. There may be times when friends seem more interested in different things, or family expectations can seem at odds with personal aspirations. It's important to remember that pursuing a passion requires commitment and perseverance. There will be setbacks and moments of doubt, but the feeling of accomplishment and satisfaction from pursuing something you truly love is worth the effort.

1. What is the main idea of this passage?

- A. Teenagers should be pressured to find their passion. B. Following your passions can lead to a fulfilling future.
 C. Friends and family always support your passions. D. There is only one right passion for everyone.

2. What are some examples of passions, according to the passage?

- A. Spending time on social media and playing video games.
 B. Playing sports, watching TV, and going to parties.
 C. Learning new languages, traveling, and volunteering.
 D. Playing music, doing science experiments, and writing creatively.

3. What feeling might a teenager experience when pursuing their passion?

- A. Purpose and motivation B. Confusion and boredom C. Frustration and anger D. Loneliness and isolation

4. What is important to remember when pursuing a passion, according to the passage?

- A. It's easy and doesn't require any effort.
 B. You should give up if your friends don't share your passion.
 C. It's only important if your family approves. D. It requires commitment and perseverance.

5. What is the reward for overcoming challenges while pursuing your passion?

- A. Becoming popular and well-liked. B. Avoiding any future setbacks.
 C. Getting perfect grades in school. D. The feeling of accomplishment and satisfaction.

6. What is the tone of the passage?

- A. Argumentative and critical B. Objective and unbiased
 C. Motivational and encouraging D. Cynical and skeptical

VI. Rewrite the following sentences without changing the meaning, using the word in brackets.

1. The teenagers are planning a big party for the weekend. (**by**)

→ A big party

2. My sister is more interested in pop music than I am. (**as**)

→ I am

3. "I really like hanging out with friends," said Tom. (**liked**)

→ Tom said that

4. Lisa doesn't study diligently, so her grades aren't good. (**would**)

→ If Lisa

5. The teenagers decided to go to the concert although it was raining. (**rain**)

→ Despite